Tullytown Borough Council Emergency Meeting Via Remote Conference Thursday, April 2, 2020 - 7:00 P.M.

Mrs. Chrzanowski called the emergency meeting of Council to order on Thursday, April 2, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. through a phone conference due to the Governor's stay-at-home order during the Coronavirus pandemic.

Present at the meeting: Mayor Cutchineal Mr. Shellenberger--absent Mrs. Kettler Miss Slemmer—absent due to death in family Mr. Pirolli Ms. Gahagan Mr. Servis Mrs. Chrzanowski

Also present:

Thomas J. Walsh, III, Esquire, Borough Solicitor Daniel Doyle, Chief of Police/Emergency Mgt Coordinator Nancy Conner, Borough Secretary

For the record, Mrs. Chrzanowski advised that the emergency meeting of Council was advertised in the Bucks County Courier Times on Wednesday, April 1, 2020.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to ratify the Mayor's emergency declaration, dated March 14, 2020 and to approve the extension of that declaration to April 30, 2020. Mrs. Kettler seconded the motion.

Roll call vote of Council was as follows:

Mrs. Kettler—for

Mr. Pirolli—for

Ms. Gahagan—for

Mr. Servis—for

Mrs. Chrzanowski—for

All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

Chief Doyle updated Council on this emergency situation. He advised that he has been sending situational updates from the County to Mayor and Council. He advised that he put together a continuity of operations plan and put into effect. Chief added that he reduced the work staff from working together in an effort not to have whole work force going down and/or being infected.

He advised that 1 of our police officers was directly exposed; 2 officers indirectly exposed—all 3 were tested for the coronavirus with negative results.

Chief Doyle added that public works employees and police officers are continuing to do deep cleanings of the municipal building on Fridays--work stations and patrol cars being sanitized.

Chief advised they have personal protective equipment so staff and fire department have when dealing with the public on emergency calls. He anticipates going into May—hoping it will peak the end of April.

Chief advised we have receive numerous donations from Home Depot. The Borough purchased sanitizer sprayer.

Mr. Pirolli made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Mrs. Kettler. All of Council was in favor of the motion; the motion carried.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Conner Borough Secretary

They Cones